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GROTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
 

Minutes 
 

September 21, 2011 
 
Co-Chairman David Pitkin called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the lunch room in Town 
Hall. Members Bruce Easom, Marshall Giguere, and Peter Morrison were present. Members 
Craig Auman, Nadia Madden, and Bill Neacy were absent. Conservation Administrator Barbara 
Ganem was present. 
 
Visitors: Wendy Good, Aaron Green, and Adam Burnett (arrived at 7:05 p.m.) were present 
 
Following up on the preceding site walk to the Farmers & Mechanics parcel off Jenkins Rd. 
members discussed their views on the Forest Cutting Plan prepared by Baystate Forestry. B. 
Easom said he did not see anything inconsistent in the field. Trees to be cut were marked with 
blue at both eye level and the butt. Those with 3 blue dots marked the edge of the harvest. He did 
not observe any violations, and paced off the distance at a number of points to assure there was a 
50 ft. offset to wetlands. 
 
Member Morrison agreed there was nothing inconsistent with the measurements. He suggested 
saving the one tree marked in the field and mentioned there was talk of two other large pines but 
we did not get to that place in the woods. M. Giguere concurred with fellow Commissioners and 
thought the cutting plan was conservative and follows the guidelines. He felt the tree marked in 
the field should not be cut, but objected to adding others. 
 
Adam Burnett arrived at 7:05 p.m., and Vice Chairman Pitkin summarized the Commission 
discussion to this point. In his comments D. Pitkin agreed the field markings were consistent 
with the cutting plan, and he thought the oak tree marked in the field was a good one to save. 
M. Giguere pointed out today was the day for the Commission to make minor adjustments to the 
cutting plan. He did not feel it appropriate to go back and continue marking additional trees. He 
also stated September 6th was the last day for the receipt of written comments from the public. D. 
Pitkin said he wanted to be respectful of people who have shown an interest. M. Giguere 
suggested we should follow our own rules in which no further comments are accepted once a 
matter is closed. 
 
B. Easom said the next step is to put it out to bid, and the Commission still has the right to refuse 
unsatisfactory bids. A. Burnett noted all but one of the bids could be unacceptable. 
 
B. Ganem reported the consultants who are doing the peer review on the north entrance at 
Academy Hill is Comprehensive Environmental, Inc., and they issued a letter on September 16, 
2011. Currently this project is filed under DEP#169-970. The Planning Board is meeting 
tomorrow night to go over the final design modifications, and members are interested in seeing 
the work done this fall. The stream has been disconnected since the work was done in November 
2010 so it is in the Commission’s interest to see this connection made as quickly as possible too. 
Members noted the applicant has failed to comply with the Order of Conditions on a number of 
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levels and questioned whether allowing this change through an Emergency Certification may 
only muddy the waters. M. Giguere commented the elevations of the streambed have been 
altered. P. Morrison pointed out the new plan calls for widening and deepening the notch in the 
culvert. Mr. Giguere hesitated to mandate engineering on the fly. D. Pitkin raised the question of 
where the utilities are located in relation to the culvert as that issue was raised during one of the 
meetings with the Academy Hill consultants. Members asked why they couldn’t use directional 
drilling to re-locate the utilities. 
 
M. Giguere felt the Commission needs stronger recommendations on how to proceed. CEI has 
prepared a peer review of the proposed culvert modifications. P. Morrison made a motion, 
seconded by M. Giguere, to require the applicant to comply with the Order of Conditions for 
DEP#169-970. The motion failed with only P. Morrison voting in favor. Members agreed they 
would need clarity in how an Emergency Certification should be fashioned to address all the 
outstanding issues at this site. B. Ganem agreed to provide copies of the original Order and the 
Emergency Certification form to assist the Commission in their decision-making. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Barbara V. Ganem 
Conservation Administrator 
 
 

Approved as drafted 9/27/11. 
 
 
 

EXHIBITS 
 

Document Source Date 
Farmers & Mechanics Forest 
Cutting Plan 

Baystate Forestry 7/28/11 (state approval) 

Letter re: Cherry Tree Lane, 
Groton, MA site visit 

Comprehensive 
Environmental, Inc. 

9/16/11 (attached) 
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